Hill Country Cloggers Board Meeting


September 8, 2020

The regular monthly meeting of the Hill Country Cloggers was held at Fran and George Beaudoin’s home in Brunswick, NY on Tuesday, September 8, 2020.  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by President George Beaudoin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The Board Members present were:  George Beaudoin, Audrey Koester, Jackie Lawlor, Christopher Chien, and Alice Grimsley.  Barbara Dzembo and Tom Poole were absent.  Fran Beaudoin was also present.
The Secretary’s Report from the July 28, 2020 Annual Board Meeting was distributed to all present.  The President allowed all in attendance time to read the minutes.  A motion to accept the report was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Alice Grimsley.  The motion carried.

The Treasurer’s Report for July 2020 was distributed.  A motion to accept the report was made by Christopher Chien and seconded by Alice Grimsley.   The motion carried.
The Treasurer’s Report for August 2020 was distributed.  A motion to accept the report was made by Christopher Chien and seconded by Audrey Koester.   The motion carried.

Old Business

None
New Business

Audrey Koester reported on the status of the 2020 Christmas Party at the Hilton Garden Inn.  Audrey is trying to get clarification from the Hilton Garden Inn on whether or not this event will be taking place.  Covid-19 issues render most plans tentative.

Alice Grimsley is reaching out to the Brunswick Grange on Thursday, September 10, 2020 to see if they would allow us to use an area to practice our clogging.  Alice stated the area we would be looking at is upstairs (steep steps).   We must follow the NYS Guidelines as stated below:

· Temperature checks will be taken upon arrival.  100 degrees or higher, member would need to leave the premises.

· Masks must be worn when practicing.

· Social Distancing will be practiced.
Taps will not be allowed.  We are requesting practice days for Tuesdays and Thursdays.
A motion was made by Audrey Koester to allocate funds for a “forehead thermometer” and seconded by Alice Grimsley.  The motion carried.
The Board has approved an increase in the weekly class fee from $1.00 per practice session to $2.00 per practice session as of October 6, 2020.  A motion was made to increase the weekly class fee by Christopher Chien and seconded by Audrey Koester.  The motion carried.
Due to Covid19, the members of HCC have not been able to practice at Tamarac High School and West Hoosick Falls for over 4 months.  The Board has decided that the donation to both locations would need to be adjusted.  A motion to donate $75.00 to the Tamarac High School and $75.00 to the West Hoosick Baptist Church was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Christopher Chien.  The motion carried.
President Beaudoin informed the Board that the computer that we play music on for our practices and demos stopped working.  Tom Poole made a temporary repair to the computer to allow its continued use.  A motion was made by Christopher Chien to allocate up to $1,000.00 to purchase a computer and was seconded by Audrey Koester.  The motion carried.
Alice Grimsley made a suggestion that may be helpful to offset the charge for the Brunswick Grange.  She suggested a drop bucket/jar so people could voluntarily donate whenever they could.  The Board took the suggestion by Alice under advisement.

A motion to adjourn was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Christopher Chien at 6:45 pm.  The motion carried.
